Privacy notice:

How will we use your information?

[bookmark: _GoBack]The training you are applying for is funded by the Department for Education (DfE). In order for checks to be carried out to identify your eligibility for funding it, we need to provide them with information about you that you supply as part of your application to us. 
DfE evaluates the courses it funds in order to ensure their suitability as well as identify the potential benefits to those who participate in them and the wider education sector. To enable them to do this, we provide DfE with information relating to you that is necessary for such evaluations.

As part of these evaluations, DfE will link information you provide in your application form to other information about you that they already hold (on the Database of Qualified Teachers (DQT) and School Workforce Census (SWC)). This is to identify (for example) what qualifications participants of this training go on to achieve and how long they stay in teaching. 

We will also provide DfE with your contact details to enable them (or a contracted organisation working on their behalf) to contact you to ask if you are happy to discuss your experiences of the training we provide to you. Please note that, if contacted, you are under no obligation to take part in this. If you do, you will not be identified in any results of the evaluation and you can ask not to participate, or change your mind, at any time. 

Security and confidentiality 
DfE’s use of the information we share with them (or its contracted partner) will have no influence on the outcome of your application or your participation in the training and DfE’s findings will not identify you or any other applicants/participants. 

Any personal data shared with DfE will be handled securely and only accessed for the purposes of the evaluation of teacher training, recruitment and retention. 

You can find more information about DfE at www.gov.uk/dfe. 

If you have any questions about how DfE will use your information, please contact TSST.MAILBOX@education.gov.uk.
